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Welcome to HIYU





This regular newsletter for Community Representatives provides updates on policy and procedure, legislation and any other information that may be useful to you in your role.





Interpreters





Information has been sent to staff on what to do when a client whose second language is English, may require interpreting help during the review process.





We are also in the process of changing letters and information that are sent to clients, so they are aware of the interpreting services offered at the earlier stages of the review process.








Trespassed Clients





The Co-ordinators Information Pack has been updated to include more information around how a BRC should function when a trespassed client is involved.





The updated page in the Co-ordinators Information Pack has been attached to this issue of HIYU.








ID Standards





You may or may not have been aware that we have been continuing to enhance the integrity standards of our systems, to ensure we correctly identify the person applying for assistance.





From 14 April 2008, the Identification (ID) Standards for clients applying for financial assistance were strengthened.





So what’s changed?





There is now a requirement for client’s applying for a main benefit or supplementary assistance as a non beneficiary to provide a form of ID that shows they have been using their identity within the community for at least two years.  The purpose is to link the client to their identity by showing they have been using it.  





An example of the types of ID which a client can provide are listed in the Factsheet attached to this issue of HIYU.





�		�








Website News





MSD Website update


The MSD website has been updated to include more material and information about reviews of decisions.  This is accessible to the public and includes:





ROD application form


Information sheets on Reviews of Decisions


Reviews and Appeals brochure


How and where to access free legal advice


Information on the appeal process





The website can be accessed via the link below:





� HYPERLINK "http://www.msd.govt.nz/tools/review-of-decision.html" ��http://www.msd.govt.nz/tools/review-of-decision.html�








Annual General Adjustment


�





Every year rates of benefit and allowances are adjusted to reflect the increase in the Consumers Price Index (CPI) for the previous calendar year.





A list of the new benefit rates rolled out 1 April 2008 is attached to this issue of HIYU.





�





Changes to Special Needs Grants assistance





Increase to maximum limit for food





From 4 August 2008, the annual amount of financial assistance through Special Needs Grants for food will double.  The time period in which the maximum limits apply will reduce from 52 weeks to 26 weeks.  





The limits for food grants remain the same but because they will be available over a 26 week period, people will have access to twice the current amount over a 52 week period.





Increase of limit for ‘Other Emergency’ grants





From 4 August 2008, we are increasing the limit to $500 from $200 for Special Need Grants for the ‘Other Emergency category.





There have been no changes to the qualifying criteria for Special Needs Grants.  A Special Needs Grant may be made only for a need that is immediate and essential.





Please refer to the attached Factsheet for more information.








Sample





Review of Decision Team Contacts





Contact these people for further information or if you have any suggestions





Fau Logo: 04 916 3120


Janet Davis: 04 916 3079


Casey Freeman: 04 978 4167


Uiti Pelenato: 04 916 3857


Nicola Rhodes: 03 963 8425





If you are outside Wellington, feel free to call 0800 559 009 


e-mail: 


� HYPERLINK "mailto:MSD_Review_of_Decision_Team@msd.govt.nz" ��MSD_Review_of_Decision_Team@msd.govt.nz�





Policy and Legislation Updates January – June 2008


Student Allowance


Student Allowance has been updated with a correction to the residency criteria for permanent residents.  A student who is applying for Student Allowance as a permanent resident must also be ordinarily resident in New Zealand and have lived in New Zealand for a least 2 years and have had permanent residence for a least 2 years.





Unemployment Benefit


When a client (or work tested partner) leaves their job voluntarily, without a good sufficient reason, there is no entitlement to a benefit for 13 weeks from the date their employment ceased.  Previously this stated from when the clients’ wages ceased.  If the client then receives a provisional benefit, the initial stand-down period does apply.





Types of income�Information has been provided to confirm that Lottery prizes, gambling wins, student loans, supervision allowances and compassionate grants are generally not chargeable income for benefit purposes.  (See attachment)





Treatment of income�From 1 May 2008 funds locked in registered superannuation schemes or KiwiSaver schemes are exempt as income and assets for benefits and New Zealand Superannuation.  (See attachment)





Disability Allowance�Disability Allowance is generally not paid for exercise activities, such as at a gym or swimming pool.  Policy has been updated, where there may be some circumstances when payment for these costs may be included.  (See attachment)





Partner to be included in a benefit


If a client receiving a benefit is to be included as a partner in a new application for benefit, an initial stand-down is imposed.  There are situations where a partner can continue to receive payment of Domestic Purposes Benefit – Sole Parent during the initial stand-down period when they are included as a partner in a new application for benefit.  This applies to Sickness Benefit, Emergency Benefit, Invalid’s Benefit and Unemployment Benefit.





Funeral Grants


Non-assessable assets do not form part of a person’s estate when you are assessing entitlement to a Funeral Grant for children and a person with a surviving partner and/or dependent children.





Training Incentive Allowance


In some cases a client who is applying for Training Incentive Allowance may also receive a scholarship.  The Scholarship however, will affect their entitlement to Training Incentive Allowance and may impact on other forms of assistance.  When a Scholarship is paid for course fees, this cost or part of the cost funded by the Scholarship cannot be included as a cost for Training Incentive Allowance.





Water Rates


From 1 July 2008, all water rates are now allowable costs for the purposes of assessing entitlement to Accommodation Supplement.





Exceptions - Partner detained overseas or missing


If a client’s partner cannot get to New Zealand due to circumstances beyond their control (e.g. they are detained in another country or have applied for a visa that has not been granted, they are missing or their whereabouts unknown), the client in New Zealand can be paid the single or sole parent rate of benefit depending on their family circumstances. 





For more details on the above topics see the Policy and Legislation updates attachment.








Updated Consolidated Legislation





Have you received your copy of the updated consolidated legislation?





Please contact the National ROD Team if you have not received a copy of this.





Withholding tax on Mileage Update





A memo was sent out to all Community Representatives in April 2008 providing an update on the Withholding tax on mileage.  There have been no further updates since then.





HR are continuing to try and progress this with IRD.





Keeping You Informed


�Enclosed information


Update regarding Trespassed clients


Policy and Legislation Updates January – June 2008


Annual General Adjustments from 1 April 2008


Factsheet for Special Needs Grants


Factsheet for ID Standards








Community Representative Fees





We have recently received a number of queries from you with regard to the setting of fees for Community Representatives.  A Cabinet Office Circular is available online and gives the full background to the approved framework which provides the guidelines for determining or reassessing the fees paid to members of statutory bodies; such as Community Representatives.





Structure & Coverage of the Fees Framework


The fees framework enables fees to be determined by Ministers and fee-setting authorities who are most familiar with the work of particular bodies.  The framework does not cover individual consultancies.  Individual consultancies involve contractors employed by a government department or Ministry under a contract for services for a specific project within a specified timeframe.  





Payment basis: Annual or Daily rate


There are two approaches to expressing fee levels – annual rates and daily rates.  Annual rates are commonly used by management boards and are most appropriate where the workload is predictable or substantial.





Community Representative fees are expressed as a daily rate, as this has been determined to work best for statutory bodies that have an unpredictable workload.  The daily rate is paid for all work undertaken by the members.





Definition of a day


A working day is generally 7.5-8 hours, and unless otherwise stipulated, the daily fee is calculated on this basis.  Work for longer than 8 hours in one day does not attract an extra payment.





For the purposes of paying daily fees, the day is defined as at least 6 hours.  Payment may be made for periods of less than 6 hours on a pro-rata basis (e.g. payment for a period of at least 3 hours at half the daily rate).





Definition of fee coverage


The daily fee applies to all work that is required for the body to carry out its role.  This covers work performed outside of meetings (e.g. preparation, representing the board at other forums, or administrative work) as well as attendance at meetings.





For example a member could spend three hours one evening preparing for a meeting the next day.  If the preparation and meeting time combined were between 6 and 8 hours, then the daily fee would be paid for the combined preparation and meeting time.





A few Community Representatives have already seen the Circular and have found it very informative.  If you are unable to access the circular online but would like to read the 46 page circular, please contact us and we will send a hardcopy out to you.  The Circular can be accessed via the following websites:





� HYPERLINK "http://www.dpmc.govt.nz/cabinet/circulars/index.html" ��www.dpmc.govt.nz/cabinet/circulars/index.html� and also at � HYPERLINK "http://www.ssc.govt.nz" ��www.ssc.govt.nz� 
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